
Editor’s Comment:   

I have now looked through all the files and apologize for not seeing them before. I have read all the 
reviews of the previous researchers and realized that the requested corrections seem to have all 
been corrected. However I still have three other suggestions to make: 
1) carefully review the manuscript, avoiding lines that are left or missing, as well as spaces between 
the words, which are now too large. 
 
2) The English Grammar of this manuscript requested by Dr. Mike Ferreira has not been properly 
edited, I still find errors that must be corrected. 
 
3) In Fig. 3, the authors insert in the caption Go and in the graph asop G0. This is a small error but 
should be fixed. 

I would like to see MS after these corrections, before deciding whether or not to accept 
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